OFFICE OF
PLANNING, ZONING AND
HISTORIC PRESERVATION
100 Shorman Street

108 Sherman Street Telephone (605) 578-2082 Fax (605) 578-2084



KEVIN KUCHENBECKER

Historic Preservation Officer Telephone: (605) 578-2082 Fax: (605) 578-2084 kevin@cityofdeadwood.com

MEMORANDUM

Date: February 19, 2021

To: Deadwood Historic Preservation Commission

From: Kevin Kuchenbecker, Historic Preservation Officer

Re: Albertson Engineering – Professional Services

Over the past several years the City of Deadwood, through the Historic Preservation Office, has used the professional services of Albertson Engineering of Rapid City for structural engineering of the public-private program of repairing and/or reconstructing the historic retaining walls and other structural engineering matters within the City of Deadwood.

These services provide tremendous assistance and direction to the program. A few years ago the City Commission requested this office to issue a RFP to review other possible providers. This was completed and Albertson Engineering was chosen as the top firm to meet our needs. Staff will plan on issuing a new RFP in the Spring of 2023 to ensure fair and equitable services are provided to the city.

Staff is requesting consideration to enter into a contract with Albertson Engineering to continue with the necessary engineering services to protect the City of Deadwood, the Deadwood Historic Preservation Office and Albertson Engineering.

Staff is once again recommending approval of a contract for 2022 with Albertson Engineering for professional services for the retaining wall program in an amount not to exceed \$70,000.00. This would also include other professional services necessary to reconstruct the walls such as geotechnical engineering or civil engineering. The engineering and associated design costs are part of the annual line-item budget for the retaining wall program.

Recommend Motion: Recommend to the City Commission to sign a contract for 2022 with Albertson Engineering for professional services for the retaining wall program and other structural engineering projects in an amount not to exceed \$70,000.00 from the HP Professional Services budget.